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September 2020 

Welcome to our September Newsletter. We hope you will read and enjoy. If you 
would like to contribute to the next newsletter, or express an opinion about this 
issue, please email: RMCanberraNews@quakersaustralia.info  

 

 

 

 

 

  

BLACK   LIVES  MATTER  IN  CANBERRA 

On 7 August, Canberra Quakers, in conjunction with 

Prisoners Aid (ACT) convened a Friends Friday by 

Zoom ñBlack Lives Matter in Canberra". The speakers 

included Dr Caroline Doyle, President of Prisoners Aid 

(ACT) and lecturer at the UNSW; Deanne Booth, 

Priestley Obed, CEO of Yeddung Mura Aboriginal 

Corporation ('Good Pathways') in Fadden and a 

volunteer Chaplain at AMC. David Purnell, Co-Clerk of 

Canberra Quakers and community mediation consultant 

on Restorative Practices in the ACT; and Brian Turner 

of Canberra Quakers and member and former President 

of  Prisoners Aid (ACT).  A report of this gathering is 

here 

 

Reg Naulty has written a review of The 

Happiest Man on Earth, by Eddie Jaku.  

This book is the autobiography of 

Eddie, born Abraham Jakubowicz, in 

Germany in 1920. He is a holocaust 

survivor, recently turned 100, and a 

large part of the book describes his 

experiences in Buchenwald and 

Auschwitz concentration camps.  Read 

the full text of Reg's review here. 

 

mailto:RMCanberraNews@quakersaustralia.info?subject=CRM%20Newsletter%20Enquiry
https://mcusercontent.com/11a85f0637636ca5786f9398f/files/5709176f-cfbd-45dc-9b9b-4d93ad5a8ece/Friends_Friday_BLM_edited_FINAL.pdf
https://actquakers.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/Eddie-Jaku-Review.pdf
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Above is detail from an embroidered bag made by Winifred 

Stuckey (1915-2007), who was Chris Larkin's mother.  Chris 

has the photographic archive of 150+ photos of the 

beautiful patchwork quilts and embroidered bags made 

Win.  More examples are here. 

RAINBOW FRIENDS & ALLIES ONLINE                             

MEETING FOR WORSHIP 

On the 4th Sunday of every month you are 

invited to join a new online Meeting for 

Worship. The next meeting is 27 September. 

Contact Mark Macleod at 

markmacleod@gmail.com  for more details. 

https://mcusercontent.com/11a85f0637636ca5786f9398f/files/9cf6ab1d-fbbe-4869-8507-0e8170600017/Winifred_Stuckey.01.pdf
mailto:markmacleod@gmail.com
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¢ǿƻ ±ƛǘŀƭ vǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎΧ 

As it celebrates its 75th birthday, what is the future of the United Nations? 

And 

What should Australia be doing as a middle power? 

ü Susan Rockliff accessed an online meeting of the local UN Association of the ACT, which hosted a 

webinar addressed by Major General Mike Smith (retired) and her report is here. 

 

ü David Purnell accessed a webinar of the University of Melbourne addressed by Gareth Evans and John 

Langmore entitled "Security through Peace" and the report is here. 

 

ü Each speaker made sobering remarks about the current state of diplomacy, and the low priority given 

to the United Nations by the Australian Government.  

 

ü 21 September is the International Day of Peace and is devoted to strengthening the ideals of peace 

and a commitment towards nonviolence.   The Quaker United Nations Office (QUNO) in New York issued 

a statement about this important day in these momentous times. 
 

  

https://mcusercontent.com/11a85f0637636ca5786f9398f/files/051d89e7-9d1e-47ac-886e-b9589e8d35fa/UNAA_Meeting_final.pdf
https://mcusercontent.com/11a85f0637636ca5786f9398f/files/39813871-8aae-48f0-a906-d41cec54511b/Security_through_Peace_Webinar_Sept_2020.pdf
https://mcusercontent.com/11a85f0637636ca5786f9398f/files/ec7d9d89-f4e9-486c-96f0-3b6f5a0851fe/WB20_8_UN_s_75th_Anniversary.pdf
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Harold Wilkinson took this photo of Bernard Collaery and his 

supporters outside the Supreme Court on 6 August, Hiroshima 

Day.  David Purnell gave an inspiring speech, which may be read 

here. 

REMEMBERING HIROSHIMA

Our Friend Peter Williams moved to 

Victoria recently. 

Peter was on the Ministry Committee of the 

North Canberra Meeting, and prepared a 

Quaker Sampler on Eldership: Nurturing Others' 

Spiritual Gifts.  We miss Peter's presence and 

contribution to our Meeting but know that 

Peter's gifts will be welcomed by Victoria 

Regional Meeting.     

The full text of "Eldership: nurturing others' 

spiritual gifts" is here 

NEWS OF FRIENDS 

https://mcusercontent.com/11a85f0637636ca5786f9398f/files/095e70fe-3c68-4422-a528-89e31693fb59/Bernard_Collaery_Support_Rally_6_Aug_2020.pdf
https://mcusercontent.com/11a85f0637636ca5786f9398f/files/4d0befa6-28c2-43a9-b5cc-6115fdccadbf/Eldership.pdf
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ZOOMING IN ON THE FLOWERS  -- YOU KNOW WHICH 

ONESΣ 5hbΩ¢ ¸h¦Κ 

Where have all the flowers come from? 

Long-time pausing. 

Michael Searle explains how and why 

flowers, candles and/or books 

sometimes appear in online Meetings 

for Worship.  If you don't already know 

how to select it, read about Speaker 

and Gallery View here. 

The Meeting will be held at 10 am 

Australian Western Standard time, 1:30 

Central Australian time and 12 midday 

Australian Eastern Standard time. It will 

be held every Sunday until 21 March 

2021. 

For Meeting and Zoom dial-in details, contact 

the Meeting Coordinators: Tania - 0437447717 

(AEST) or Gina - 0423685036 (WST) 

FIRST EVER! 
!¦{¢w![L! ¸9!w[¸ a99¢LbD {¦b5!¸ /IL[5w9bΩ{ 

MEETING VIA ZOOM 
SUNDAY 27 SEPTEMBER 

https://mcusercontent.com/11a85f0637636ca5786f9398f/files/7cc86db9-dc06-4b46-bbbb-230347b1d1fc/Where_have_all_the_flowers_come_from_1_.pdf
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AWPS Zoom Webinar ς 27 September   

 A Conversation with Quaker United Nations Organisation 

(QUNO) Geneva 

The Asia West Pacific Section Committee would like to invite you 

to participate in a zoom conversation with QUNO staff on World 

Quaker Day. 

QUNO Geneva Director Jonathan Woolley and QUNO Lindsey Fielder Cook, Representative 

for Climate Change will join us to share news from the QUNO Office and their perspective on 

the impact of Covid 19 on their work and our collective future.  This event will last for 1 ¼ - 1 ½ 

hours and will be at the following times in Australia.  Friends from around the world will gather 

at the same time in their time zones. 

2.00 PM Western Australia   3.30 PM South Australia 4.00 PM Eastern Australia 

REGISTER FOR THIS EXCITING WEBINAR HERE 

 

 

WWW.WORLDQUAKERDAY.ORG 

https://fwccawps.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=eddf039368901ebace464ea8f&id=b1a41a6932&e=3b0675ef52
http://www.worldquakerday.org/
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MAGIC BEAN CHOCOLATE CAKE 

Jeanne Klovdahl shares her recipe 

for Magic Bean Chocolate Cake 

here.  Moist and delicious! 

 

A silent retreat day on "Uncertainty" was 

convened by Dorothy Broom on 19 

September.  Participants set aside their usual 

daily timetables in order to meet via Zoom.  

The hours of silence were bookended by 

Zoom meetings.  The poem "The Edge of 

Doubt" by Albert Huffstickler led 

participants into silence.  Read one Friend's 

response here. 

https://mcusercontent.com/11a85f0637636ca5786f9398f/files/ce05e342-3830-40a3-90ef-1e59a47dc7a8/MAGIC_BEAN_CHOCOLATE_CAKE.pdf
https://mcusercontent.com/11a85f0637636ca5786f9398f/files/0b93794d-f84b-442e-9946-9924d3aa1263/The_Edge_of_Doubt_Huffstickler.pdf
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Rhododendrons in Campbell 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Copyright © Religious Society of Friends (Quakers) Canberra, All rights reserved. Our mailing address is: 

PO Box 6063 O'Connor, Australian Capital Territory 2602  

To subscribe to our newsletters or modify your subscription, please contact us 

Friends House, Sydney   

Call for Volunteer Wardens – Expressions of Interest 

Devonshire Street Local Meeting (DSLM) is seeking two 

people who have a call for service on a voluntary basis as 

Wardens at the Devonshire Street Meeting House (also 

known as Friends House) – for a period of about 12 

months, commencing February 2021.  More 

information is here. 

Photo by Susan Rockliffe, September 2020 

mailto:RMCanberraWeb@quakersaustralia.info?subject=Subscribe%20-%20CRM%20Newsletters
https://mcusercontent.com/11a85f0637636ca5786f9398f/files/632b704c-abdb-4cbf-b93b-aa9b819dd6a3/2021_Volunteer_Wardens.pdf

